

CRPTO General Board Meeting

October 30th, 2019

Meeting called to order at approximately 11:00 a.m. by Carly Parkhill, CRPTO President.

CRPTO Board Members Present: Excused Absence:

Catherine Carrillo, VP Communications
Rochelle Gabriel, Past President
Stephanie Halvorson, VP Events
Meredith Miller, Asst. VP Fundraising
Special Guests:
Mr. Eyerman, Principal
Mrs. Connell

Welcome

Carly Parkhill, President, welcomed everyone to the meeting. An updated calendar of events was handed out. Carly encouraged everyone on the board to attend the Katey McPherson presentation.

Holiday Happy Hour: Catherine Carrillo's House 12/11, 6pm Everyone chose a Secret Snowman, \$50 limit for gifts

Principal Update

Principal Eyerman would like for us to like the CR Facebook page and spread the word as he is posting actively. The site council meeting was on Monday and it went well. Principal Eyerman has a meeting with the district office about the Pre-Adavanced Placement Program. In the addition to AVID he wants to pilot the Pre-AP program next year. Principal Eyerman met with DC Ranch regarding the land South of Copper Ridge and they don't need proposals until January. Barb Leutzinger was selected for the jury for the county. We have spirit week next week that is \$5 to participate. More info is to come. The money raised from spirit week will go to the AZ Cancer Society.

Spirit Wear

Lindsey is placing an order this week. She is waiting on the mock up for the lanyards and will hopefully order them with this weeks order. Looking into CR PJ pants to be worn at home not at school.

Fundraising

Andrea said the sponsorships for the carnival are way down from last year, we are only at \$1500 so far. Need to add \$100 to pay Dawn to fill in for Mr. Steve at the carnival crosswalk. *Haley Fortney is now taking Mr. Steve's position instead.* Christine will have sign in/sign out sheet for students working the carnival. They are to wear their NJHS shirts and have to be signed in and signed out by a parent. Kendra Scott fundraiser will be on 12/12 10am-2pm.

Staff Update

Mrs. Connell said the staff is interested in having a car magnet fundraiser. They would like to see more school spirit on cars. Lindsey and Carly are looking into getting stickers for cars. The staff asked about the time frame on getting reimbursement checks back and Steph Larscheid said about two weeks. SEA Teacher Organization would like to meet with PTO and parents to inform what they are about. Carly will reach out to the president to come to the November PTO Meeting.

ESF

Melissa is working on stickers and flyer for the Lip Sync Battle.

Voting & Financials

Spirit Wear is at a surplus of \$5600. ESF parent donation is at \$52,300 and our goal is \$53,500. Steph is still working on book fair totals.

Positions for 2020

Future BOD positions were discussed and Board Members should meet with Carly regarding their positions. Send Carly any names of potential people who would like to help with the Back to School Event.

Minutes submitted by:	
Stephanie Chura	
Stephanie Chura, 2019-20 CRPTO Secretary	У
Approved by:	
Carly Parkhill. 2019-2020 CRPTO President	